

Name: _____ Date: _____

Teacher: Karla Patricia Mejia

General instruction: Read the instructions before solving the exercises.**1. Reading (35%)****1.1 Read a student's review of a shopping event and check (✓) A, B, or C.****My free shopping trip**

Have you ever been to a store and bought a dress that was too small or shoes that were too uncomfortable? I have. Have you ever bought clothes online and then never worn them? Yes, me too. In fact, although my closet is full, I usually wear the same pants and sweaters every week. I think most of my friends have the same problem.

Now imagine a clothing store with no checkout and no prices! Last weekend, I went to a store like that. It was a "clothes swap" at my school. Here's how it works. You bring clothes that are almost new, but that you don't want anymore. Then you swap with other people. I took twelve items to the clothes swap. When I arrived at about 9:30, it was already busy. One of the student organizers checked that my items were clean and almost new. Then she gave me twelve tickets – one ticket for each of my items – that I could swap for new clothes.

There were fitting rooms and mirrors, so I tried on a few things. I wanted a blue party dress, but there wasn't anything blue in my size. I decided not to look at the shoes at all. (I don't need more shoes!) Instead, I tried on a cute black skirt and white shirt. They were perfect. By lunchtime, I still had ten tickets, but it was time to go. Although I swapped two items for my original twelve – I was happy.

The clothes swap was a lot of fun. My closet and my bedroom are neater. Swapping is also good for the planet because it is a kind of recycling. The clothes I brought home are not new, but they feel new to me. I think swap events are something that everyone can enjoy. Happy swapping – and don't go shopping!

Example: The writer never buys clothes that are the wrong size.

A True ☐ B False ☒ C Doesn't say ☐

- 1 The writer doesn't have many clothes.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 2 The items in the clothes swap were free.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 3 The clothes swap was in a shopping center.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 4 The writer went to the event with her best friend.

- A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 5 People at the event could try on the clothes.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 6 The writer found a blue party dress.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 7 Nobody wanted any of the writer's clothes.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 8 The writer chose ten items.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 9 The writer stayed at the clothes swap for several hours.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 10 The writer's bedroom is neater than before.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐

1.2 Read the review again and answer the questions.

- 1 What does the writer usually wear?

- 2 What did the student organizer check when the writer arrived?

- 3 What did the writer try on at the event?

- 4 Why didn't the writer look at the shoes?

- 5 Who does the writer think will enjoy clothes swapping?

2. Listening (30%)

Listen to Archie talking to his mom. Check (✓) A, B, or C.

- 1 Mom is cleaning _____.
A the living room ☐ B the bathroom ☐ C Archie's bedroom ☐
- 2 Archie's room is now _____.
A neat ☐ B messy ☐ C dirty ☐
- 3 Archie hasn't _____ yet.
A done his homework ☐ B put his clothes away ☐ C vacuumed ☐
- 4 Archie wants to tell Mom _____.
A about his friend ☐ B a funny story ☐ C some exciting news ☐
- 5 Mom thinks that lunch will be _____.
A interesting ☐ B delicious ☐ C relaxing ☐

3. Grammar (35%)

3.1 Complete the sentences with *who*, *that*, or *where*.

Example: That's the woman who works at the airport.

- 1 *Café* is a word _____ comes from the Spanish word *cafetería*.
- 2 This is the restaurant _____ we had dinner.
- 3 Kangaroos are animals _____ live in Australia.
- 4 A salesperson is someone _____ serves you in a store.
- 5 A snack bar is a place _____ you can get a drink or a meal.
- 6 He's the man _____ lives next door to my grandparents

3.2 Complete the conversations with the present perfect or past simple form of the verbs in brackets.

- 1
- A ¹*Have you ever been* (ever / be) to the USA?
B Yes, I ²_____. I ³_____ (go) to New York last summer.
A I ⁴_____ always _____ (want) to go to New York! ⁵_____ you _____ (enjoy) it?
B Yes, I ⁶_____ (have) a great time.
A What ⁷_____ (be) your favourite places?
B I really ⁸_____ (love) Central Park and Fifth Avenue.



- 2
- A ⁹_____ you _____ (hear) this band?
B Of course I ¹⁰_____! They're my favourite band.
A Really? ¹¹_____ you _____ (ever / see) them in concert?
B Yes, I ¹²_____ (see) them at Wembley last month.
A Lucky you! ¹³_____ (be) it a good concert?
B It was amazing! They were fantastic.

